
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                          Dear Pastor and praying friends,                                                                                                                               

We thank the Lord, for your continual prayers and support as the Lord’s work continues here in Ecuador. It’s an honor 
and privilege to be part of God’s great eternal purpose of seeing people come to faith in Christ and then live for the Lord 
in this country that is so spiritually needy. I would like to start by giving some highlights of the last two months.                                                                                                                              

We mentioned in our last prayer letter that our VBS was going to take place the first week of March. Praise the Lord for 
the turnout of kids and most importantly four children trusted Christ as their savior. One of the four children happens to 
be a friend of Isaiah. We have had the opportunity to start disciplining him. One of our church members has been 
bringing two sisters regularly to the services. One of which was saved at this year’s VBS and the other last year. We’re 
thankful that these young ones have met Jesus and can learn about the Bible on a regular basis. A week after VBS, our 
family flew to Brazil for the annual BIMI Field Conference for South American missionaries. This was a needed time for 
us as a family and we are thankful for the opportunity that the Lord allowed us to go. For sure it was a busy but blessed 
month of March!                                                                      

 The month of April began with family coming to visit us from the States. Later in the month, Grace Baptist Church in 
Guayaquil held a missions conference which I was invited to speak every day. This church was planted by a former BIMI 
missionary who has now retired from their time in Ecuador. Praise the Lord, as the conference wrapped up that Sunday, 
we were able to see the people participate in a commitment to give towards missions for the year.                                                                                                                              

Over these last two months we continued to meet and go through a discipleship book with Rody who has stage 4 cancer. 
Unfortunately, we have learned he probably only has three to six months left to live. Please be in prayer for his family 
and for the expenses that need to be paid for chemo and other services like medical exams. Praise the Lord this past 
week we finished the time of discipleship with him. Also, throughout the last couple months, we continued a time of 
outreach although we had to cut short or even cancel some of the outreaches due to increased flooding, especially in 
late March into April. Thankfully this past weekend we were able to get out as the rains have decreased and flooding is 
for the most part done. We met two souls that were open to listen but didn’t receive Christ. Pray for Belén and Wilson. 
Also, we were able to go by and disciple Rosa who came to faith in Christ a couple months ago during outreach. Please 
continue to pray for her, she also asked for prayer for her sister who is battling cancer and is possibly not saved.                                                                                                                             

As mentioned in the last prayer letter, we are planning for a furlough next year starting in the Spring. We will be looking 
to schedule meetings with you all within the next two to six months. Spring 2026 through at least early June we will be in 
the eastern United States. Please feel free to reach out at any time between now and the next few months if you would 
like us to visit your church during this time. We look forward to updating as many of you as possible during this time! 
Also, we like to keep the invitation open, if any of you would like to come and see the work here in Ecuador. We have 
already had a few groups come to visit and look forward to any future groups or individuals looking to visit our mission 
field.                                                                                                                                                                                                       
Yours for Christ,                                                                                                                                                         
Keith, Mandy, Cecilia, Klarah and Isaiah Morris 

May/June 2025 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prayer Requests 

For Salvation: Paulette, Jeremy, Alejandro, Rosa, Isabela, Amanda, Luis, and many which we’ve talked 
with that live in the neighborhoods surrounding our church 

Other needs: Outreach & future events/ Continuing to become more fluent in Spanish for our entire 
family / Maria and her ministry to help with the deaf in Milagro/ Homeschool for Ceci, Isaiah & Klarah / Bro. 
Darwin-his studies and preparations/ Souls to be saved!!/Newly saved to commit to discipleship/Rody with 
his continued cancer treatments/Mandy will be speaking at a ladies conference at the end of May/Group 
from a supporting church may come in late June/Furlough 

Praises: Visitors in services! /Souls saved! /New Discipleships! 

                  

Our neighbor Liam       Missions Conference             Men’s Choir Field Conference    With Pastor Simón  

Coming to church         Grace Baptist Church             Brazil                                                Grace Baptist Church 

Received Christ at VBS 
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